Twitter:



Best News ...

Dear Parents/ Carers,

@whitewomanlane

The Week Ahead

Mon. 13th - * Deadline for individual school photo orders 9.30am *

Raspberry Pi Club Selected Yr 6 pupils 12.45 - 13.25

Dance Club School Hall 3.20 - 4.20pm

Year 6 Football Tournament UEA

Tues. 14th - Guitars am

Yr 3&4 Korfball Lunchtime (before second sitting)

Fashion Club 4P 3.15 - 4.15pm Year 5&6 Girls Football Match vs. Costessey (away)

Wed. 15th - Guitars am

Keyboard lessons Music Room
Woodwind lessons pm ICT Suite

Thur. 16th - Yr 5&6 Korfball Lunchtime (before second sitting)

Samba Club Pottery Club Drums PM

Fri. 17th - Spotty/stripy free dress day for Children in Need (see below)

Sat. 18th - Year 4 Korfball Tournament PM

Dates for Your Diary

Friday 24th November Non-Uniform Day for the Christmas Fair (see below)

Saturday 25th November Year 5 Korfbail Tournament PM - letters to follow

Wednesday 22nd November Year 3 Korfbail Tournament - Open Academy (after school)

Friday 1st December School Christmas Fair

1st February 2018 Young Voices Concert O2 Arena London.

HOUSE POINT TOTALS!



Buckingham (Green) Total 18 Balmoral (Blue) 1 Total 27 Sandringham (Yellow) 4 Total 20 Windsor 3 (Red) Total - 11

Congratulations to Balmoral this week.

THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Was awarded to

With attendance of 100%

For the week 30th October - 3rd November 2017





GOLDEN BOOK AWARD



Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with 'WOW' moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;



Lacy Savage, Christian Perry, Cody Ellwood, Phoebe Carey, Teddy Powell and Molly Debbage, Ronny Sonkoue, Tack Dakley and all members of the 2017 White Woman Lane, Shakespeare in Schools Cast:

Grace Aldous, Dylan Carey, Matthew Clarke, Hanna Dobbs, Lillie-Mae Darrant, Isabel Fare, Owen Gibbs, Lillie Grice, Ruby Harris, Abbie Knights, Lauren Minns, Phoebe Mears, Emil Dalare, Liam Plane, Maisie Rayner, Toby Roberts, Thomas Sartain, Emma-Tayne Savage, Martha Schofield, Maadhesh Shanthalamar, Ben Smith, Natalia Tattle, Ruby Watkins and Jordan Wright

Wear your Spots (and or Stripes) Friday 17th November



Make our school spotty (and stripy) for the day by dressing up in spots (and or stripes)!. Even people who don't like dressing up could pop on a pair of spotty/stripy socks or don a pair of Pudsey ears! By everyone

donating (voluntary donations suggested £1) to BBC Children in Need in exchange for ditching their uniform, our school is sure to raise plenty of cash, as well as a few eyebrows!



SEND Partnership News

Copies of the Autumn 2017 SEND Partnership Newsletter are available from our school reception. Alternatively you can log on to:

<u>www.norfolksendpartnershipiass.org.uk/newsletters/newsletters.html</u>

where you will be able to view current and previous issues.

Halloween Dress up Day





Thank you to everyone who took part in our 'spooktacular' dress up day last week. Together we raised a fantastic £387.86 which will be shared equally between the local 'Hogspital' and our School Council funds!









Parent Group

Would you like a chance to share your experiences and hear about those of other parents? If so, Strength to Strength Parents is for you.

Parenting is the hardest job in the world and children don't come with a manual. However, you are the best person for the job and it is our experiences as parents which help us to learn.

We often talk about children learning something new every day - this is a chance for you to think about something new as well.

The Strength to Strength Parent Group brings parents together to share ideas and experiences whilst working through common issues. The group meets for a block of 6 weeks and will include issues such as; the importance of attention, praise and encouragement, tangible rewards and challenge charts, rules and boundaries and time out and consequences.

Strength to Strength Parent Group is a safe, relaxed and welcoming environment and refreshments are provided throughout.

The next course of meetings will be held at Lodge Lane Infant School between 11am and 1pm on the following dates:

December 8th and 15th
January 5th, 12th, 19thand 26th

If you would like to book a place please contact our school office and we can put you in touch with the group facilitator.



Sponsored fun laps!



On 17th October the whole school took part in a sponsored fun laps event around the school field. Staff and children made their way around in a variety of fun and exciting ways all with the same aim of raising as much money as they could for the Puerto Rico Hurricane victims appeal.

The funds raised have been collected and counted and we are really proud to announce that the total figure is a whopping...

£1808.48

Thank you to everyone involved for making this such a fun and successful event.





TALK HOMEWORK & WOW WORDS

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and 'Wow' Words home and we would be very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they can't write it either!"

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the question below;

Our Values

When your values are clear to you, making decisions become easier. It's not hard to make decisions when you know what your values are. Roy E. Disney

HOPE



Learn from yesterday, live for today, hope for tomorrow Albert Einstein

Once you choose hope, anything's possible Christopher Reeve

May your choices reflect your hopes, not your fears Nelson Mandela

Hope is a passion for the possible Soren Kierkegaard

- What do you hope to achieve this year at White Woman Lane?
- How would you explain what "hope" is in a class discussion?
- When has "hope" helped you at school?
- Have your wishes ever come true? Explain what happened.



In Big Talk, we use 'WOW' Words to improve our vocabulary and 'big up' our sentences to make them more interesting Our 'WOW' Word this week is;



Hope

(aspiration, desire, wish, expectation, ambition, aim, plan)

Please encourage your child to use this word, in the right context, as much as possible.

Talk homework and WOW words are set in Best News every Friday and will be discussed at school on Tuesday mornings.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.







STARS OF THE WEEK



Oriana Perry 3C

For being a polite, helpful and conscientious member of 3C. Oriana always tries her best.

Teddy Powell 3C

For consistently trying hard and being on-the-ball in lessons. Well done!

Kenzie Walsh 3ST

For impressing all of the Year 3 teachers with his excellent listening skills and work ethic. Keep it up Kenzie!

Joel Crane 3ST

For working extremely hard in Science this week to make detailed observations of the similarities and differences of skeletons. Well done Joel!

Riley Hudson 35

For always wanting to help others in our class. A real gentleman in the making!

Jess Sartain 35

For always being such a fun and happy member of our class.

George Green 4P

For excellent reading over half term.

Max Brett 4P

For being extremely kind and helpful during a German lesson.

Jamie Goreham 45

For excellent reading and improving expression in guided reading.

Summer-Jo Myers 45

For showing great determination and resilience when searching for facts about Europe.

James Clayton 46

For excellent work in Maths and for having a super attitude to learning, as well as being helpful around the classroom.

Olivia Hamilton-Cole 46

For excellent work in Literacy and for having a super attitude to learning, as well as being helpful around the classroom.

Lewis Roberts 5QR

For working hard in all lessons and making great contributions.

Alfie Banham 5QR

For putting in effort with his reading diary and making sure he did at least the required amount of reading.

Libby Croydon 5R

For just being Libby; kind-hearted, hard-working and such a pleasure to teach. It's been such a delight to see your confidence blossom!

Joshua Dobson 5R

For really impressing us with his 'on it' attitude in English, Maths and Science this week - so great to see!

Toby Roberts 6J

For a fabulous, accurately drawn bridge design in DT.

Isabel Fare 6J

For always having a great enthusiasm and trying hard in all her lessons





Shakespeare Schools Festival 2017 – Othello

During the past two months, I have had the pleasure of working with a very talented Year 6 Literacy group with the ultimate aim of performing Shakespeare's Othello at the Playhouse Norwich. The script, written in the original Shakespearean language, was intended for KS3 and KS4 pupils and was considered too difficult and arguably a little too adult in content for our 10 and 11 year old pupils. However the script was adapted and tweaked to suit our purpose.

On the evening of Tuesday 7th November, the pupils stepped out onto a professional stage, under lights and production values quite unlike anything they had experienced before. The pupils were not only performing in front of our own very supportive parents but also a packed, paying audience, mostly family members from other participating schools.

The Playhouse on such nights can be hot and intimidating but our pupils strode out confidently, almost bullishly and performed with a volume, clarity and confidence that might shame adult professional companies. I cannot express enough how proud I am of each and every pupil; those with one hundred line performances and those who had no lines at all. I would like to thank all other participating pupils for their dedication and passion for this performance. I would also like to thank the parents and families of the pupils for their support (particularly parents who were able to provide a lift home to one of two children).

Mr R Queensborough

Othello - Cast

Grace Aldous	Dylan Carey	Matthew Clarke	Hanna Dobbs
Lillie-Mae Durrant	Isabel Fare	Owen Gibbs	Lillie Grice
Ruby Harris	Abbie Knights	Lauren Minns	Phoebe Mears
Emil Oulare	Liam Plane	Maisie Rayner	Toby Roberts
Thomas Sartain	Martha Schofield	Maadhesh Shantakumar	Ben Smith
Natalia Tuttle	Ruby Watkins	Jordan Wright	Milo Pells









THE FRIENDS OF WWL



Friday 24th November 2017 Non Uniform Day for the Christmas Fair

For a donation of a prize, your child can wear non-school uniform for the day. Lower School Tombola Prizes and Upper School any kind of bottle for the bottle stall (the more varied the better)!

Christmas Fair - Friday 1st December 3.00 - 5.00pm

From Friday 24th November we will be collecting any items donated for the tombola and Christmas Jar stalls for the Friends of WWL Christmas Fair. We are asking the children to 'Fill a Jar'. They will need a clean glass jar with a screw on top. The jar can be any size – the more varied the better! The idea is that the jars can be filled with anything they choose – the more original the better! A Christmas theme is not necessary – but might be nice! Our suggestions have been things such as sweets, bath salts, craft beads, small soaps or bath beads, hair bands, cotton wool balls, Christmas decoration/s ... I'm sure you will have many, even better ideas. The children really enjoy this stall, thank you so much once again for your support.



As always in order for this event to be successful, we greatly depend on your help and support by sending in goods for our stalls, perhaps by baking a cake or two, helping to set up the stalls or helping on one of the stalls on the day ...

... and coming along to the Christmas Fair in the school hall on 1st December.

<u>Cakes</u>

Any cakes, buns, scones, cookies or biscuits whether homemade

<u>Fill-a-Jar</u>

or shop bought would be very gratefully received. Please send your contributions into school on the

morning of the 1st December.

Fill a glass jar with a variety of items – sweets, hair

accessories, stationery, Christmas baubles and decorations -

the more original the better! Start sending your filled jars into school from **Friday 24**th

November.



<u>Smellies</u>

Perfumes, bath oils, shower gel, soap, etc. Please send donations into school from **Friday 24**th **November.**



Books/games

Games and books in excellent condition please. Please send your donations into school from **Friday 24**th **November.**

Tombola donations

Any items that are in good condition and need a

new home.





Bottle Tombola Always a huge success – especially in time for Christmas! Please send your donations into school from Friday 24th November.

Teddies An

Any teddies in good condition





There will be light refreshments available in *The Café*, tea, coffee, mulled wine and a mince pie for the adults, cakes and squash for children. A huge variety of stalls with things to buy and things to win! Great fun for all the family!

If you are able to help on the 1st December in any way please return the slip below to school. Thank you.

Christmas Fair - Friday 1 ST December				
I can:				
•	Bake a cake for the Fair	[
Help set up the Christmas Fair on Friday 1 st December (afternoon)				
•	Help run the stalls on Friday 1 st December (3.0	00 – 5.00pm)		
Name .		Contact No		
Child's Name		Class	•••	



